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other agreement such as a procurement 
contract, grant, cooperative agree-
ment, loan or loan guarantee; or a sub-
contract with a DOE operating con-
tractor; or a contract with a first-tier 
subcontractor of a DOE operating con-
tractor in furtherance of the research, 
development, demonstration or other 
contract activities of DOE. 

Default means the actual failure by 
the borrower to make payment of prin-
cipal or interest in accordance with the 
terms and conditions of a loan issued 
under this regulation, or the failure of 
the borrower to meet any other re-
quirement specified as a default condi-
tion in the loan agreement. 

Director means the Director of the Of-
fice of Minority Economic Impact 
(OMEI). 

Loan, in reference to a loan made 
pursuant to the regulation, means a 
transaction in which a contractual in-
strument (‘‘loan agreement’’) is exe-
cuted between the United States, as 
lender, acting through the Secretary of 
Energy, and a borrower. The instru-
ment must obligate the United States 
to provide the borrower with a speci-
fied amount(s) of United States funds 
for a specified period of time and must 
obligate the borrower to use the mon-
eys to bid for and attempt to obtain 
contracts and other agreements relat-
ing to DOE research, development, 
demonstration and contract activities, 
and to repay the moneys at a specified 
time at an agreed rate of interest. The 
words ‘loan’, ‘loan agreement’ and 
‘transaction’ include (where the con-
text does not require otherwise) the 
terms and conditions of related docu-
ments, such as the borrower’s note or 
bond or other evidence of, or security 
for, the borrower’s indebtedness. 

Minority Business Enterprise means a 
firm including a sole proprietorship, 
corporation, association, or partner-
ship which is at least 50 percent owned 
or controlled by a member of a minor-
ity or group of members of a minority. 
For the purpose of this definition, ‘con-
trol’ means direct or indirect posses-
sion of the power to direct, or cause 
the direction of, management and poli-
cies, whether through the ownership of 
voting securities, by contract or other-
wise. An individual who is a citizen of 
the United States and who is a Negro, 

Puerto Rican, American Indian, Es-
kimo, Oriental, or Aleut, or is a Span-
ish speaking individual of Spanish de-
scent, is a member of a ‘‘minority’’ as 
used in this regulation. 

Operating Contractors means contrac-
tors under contracts having one of the 
following purposes, in accordance with 
the provisions of § 9.50.001(a)(1) of the 
DOE procurement regulations (title 41 
CFR part 9–50): 

(a) DOE prime contracts for the man-
agement of Federal Government-owned 
laboratories, production plants, and re-
search facilities located on Federal 
Government-owned or Federal Govern-
ment-leased sites, where the programs 
being conducted are considered of a 
long-term, continuing nature; or 

(b) DOE prime contracts for the oper-
ation of Federal Government-owned fa-
cilities located on contractor-owned or 
leased sites where the programs being 
conducted are of a long-term, con-
tinuing nature. An example of this cat-
egory would be those contracts with 
universities for the operation of Fed-
eral Government-owned facilities, for 
the purpose of conducting long-term 
basic research programs. 

(c) Other contracts performed on 
sites owned by the Federal Government 
when so designated by the appropriate 
procurement official. 

Secretary means the Secretary of the 
Department of Energy or his delegate. 

[46 FR 44689, Sept. 4, 1981, as amended at 48 
FR 17574, Apr. 25, 1983] 

§ 800.004 Eligibility. 

In order to be eligible for a loan, an 
applicant must be a minority business 
enterprise as defined in § 800.003. 

Subpart B—Loan Solicitation, 
Application and Review 

§ 800.100 Solicitation of applications. 

The Secretary will periodically issue 
an announcement soliciting applica-
tions under this regulation. The an-
nouncement will be published in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER, synopsized in the 
Commerce Business Daily, and circulated 
to minority trade associations and or-
ganizations and to the Minority Busi-
ness Development Agency and Small 
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Business Administration. The an-
nouncement will indicate funds avail-
ability, eligibility requirements, appli-
cation instructions, interest rates, ma-
turities and other key loan terms and 
any applicable restrictions. In such so-
licitations, DOE shall further indicate 
that, in the case of applications for 
loans relating to bids or proposals for 
contracts with first-tier subcontractors 
of DOE operating contractors, informa-
tion necessary to substantiate such ap-
plications may be unavailable to DOE 
from such subcontractors. If the sub-
stantiating information is not made 
available to DOE in a timely manner, 
the application may be rejected. 

[46 FR 44689, Sept. 4, 1981, as amended at 48 
FR 17574, Apr. 25, 1983] 

§ 800.101 Application requirements. 

(a) Applications for loans shall be 
filed, one original and three copies 
with: Department of Energy, Wash-
ington, DC 20585, Attention: Announce-
ment No. DE-PS60-MI. 

(b) An application for a loan under 
this regulation must include the fol-
lowing information. Items described in 
paragraphs (b)(1) through (7) of this 
section may be submitted for prelimi-
nary review in advance of a specific 
loan request but must be updated at 
time of loan request to reflect substan-
tial changes. 

(1) Applicant’s name and address, 
with a description of the kind and size 
of its business, its business experience 
and its history as a minority business 
enterprise. 

(2) Financial statements of applicant 
and its principals, including source of 
revenue and balance sheets for the cur-
rent year and, as to applicant, for the 
two preceding years of applicant’s ex-
istence as a business entity. The Sec-
retary may require applicant to pro-
vide certification by a public account-
ant, or other certification acceptable 
to the Secretary. 

(3) A description of any other Federal 
financial backing (direct loans, guaran-
teed loans, grants, etc.) applied for or 
obtained by the applicant within the 
previous five years, or expected to be 
applied for. 

(4) A description of applicant’s man-
agement structure, with list of appli-

cant’s key persons with their respon-
sibilities and qualifications. 

(i) In the case of a specific loan re-
quest this list should include any con-
tractor or consultant whose services 
are proposed in connection with the bid 
or proposal for which the loan is 
sought. 

(5) Affidavit(s) of eligibility (see 
§ 800.004). 

(6) Documentation as to applicant’s 
authority to undertake the activities 
contemplated by the application. Such 
documentation shall take substantially 
the following form: 

(i) If the applicant is a corporation, a 
copy of the charter or certificate and 
articles of incorporation, with any 
amendments, duly certified by the Sec-
retary of State of the State where or-
ganized, and a copy of the by-laws. 
There shall also be included a copy of 
all minutes, resolutions of stock-
holders or directors or other represent-
atives of the applicant, properly at-
tested, authorizing the filing of the ap-
plication. 

(ii) If the applicant is an association, 
a verified copy of its articles of asso-
ciation, if any, with an attested copy of 
the resolution of its governing board, if 
any, authorizing the filing of the appli-
cation. 

(iii) If the applicant is a business 
trust, a verified copy of the trust in-
strument and an attested copy of the 
resolution or other authority under 
which the application is made. 

(iv) If the applicant is a joint stock 
company, a verified copy of the articles 
of association and of the authorizing 
resolution. 

(v) If the application is made on be-
half of a partnership, a copy of the 
partnership agreement, if any; if on be-
half of a limited partnership, a duly 
certified copy, also, of the certificate 
of limited partnership, if such certifi-
cate is required to be obtained under 
state law governing such limited part-
nership. 

(7) Credit references. 
(8) Information on the award to be 

sought through the bid or proposal, as 
follows: 

(i) Title, and whether in response to 
a solicitation or unsolicited. 

(ii) Brief description of work to be 
performed. 
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